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Web addresses (URLs) are not just for businesses. Many individuals prefer to have their own family address, such as armstrongfamily.org (I made that up). Here are some things to think about when considering this approach.

There are two phases that both have to be completed

Get your own web address (a yearly charge)

Get some business/ISP to host your address (a yearly charge) 
Getting your own web address is accomplished by searching on the web for a web address vendor, such as http://www.networksolutions.com. They are the original authorized vendor (many others are now available). Here you may do a search to discover what addresses are available. Many URL extensions are now available,

in addition to .com, .org, and .net.
Finding a business to host your site is easy also. Try Googling “web hosting” to find many. You might also consider local Internet Service Providers (ISPs). 
You will have to inquire about the hosting coats. Most companies offer a low-cost hosting that includes basic services, such as email accounts, limited disk space for storage, etc.
In many cases, these two items merge into one, by companies that specialize in doing both and charging you one fee. Examples are: 

iPage

BlueHost

FatCow

Inmotion

Hub

GreenGeeks

JustHost.com

HostMonster 

Here's a website that reviews them and more:  http://www.top10hostinglist.com. 
Most of these all-in-one sites offer ways for you to create a website for yourself. Their scripting services will assist you.
If, however, you want the ease of using Google Sites, as we do in the LVCG, that can also be done. Our website is www.lvcg.org, hosted by PAETEC (formerly Fast.net) and on it we have a “redirect script” that sends every visitor to our Google Sites website. We can have many people able to add and edit stuff, and customize it easily. Our webmaster, George Palmer, has given two classes recently about how to create your own site in Google Sites. You may find that it is easier to work in Google Sites than in

the tools offered by the hosting site.

However, redirecting to Google Sites does not give you email services. You could check with the hosting companies to see if there is a way to redirect web-based traffic to

another address (your Google Sites website), and still give you the ability to have, access and manage email services using your own web address.
Be careful of limited time offers. I saw one that was $3.50 per month for the initial period, and then jumped to $7-8 per month. It did include a free web address (URL), so that's probably still a good deal. Also review their “uptime” and “speed” statistics for the various sites.
Having your own website address is a nice feature, and many consider it well worth the expense. It is a little work to do the maintenance needed, but that is minimal.
